LINCOLN COUNTY FAIR ADVISORY BOARD JUNE 17, 1994

Meeting called to order by President Jones.

Members present were Celeste Sterrett, Anne Filion, Jon Overmyer, Gerry Stiles, Orville Widmer, Karen Jones, Ron and Gail Heide. Guests were Howard, Lydia and Ronna Heide.

Corrections to the May minutes in the last sentence should readto the Premium Book.

Gerry gave a budget report. Bob said it was mentioned last year to open the Revolving Account earlier this year. Gerry and Anne will work on it.

Anne was hired for Fair Secretary for this year. Will open the office on June 27.

After much discussion a tour was taken to look at the improvements that need to be made in the kitchen and take out the dishwasher. The Floral Building floor was inspected. Ziggy's price for carpeting starts at \$5.00 a yard and at least 133 sq. yards of carpeting is needed. It was decided to go with the carpeting and Bob will see if Ron McKay will look at the floor and give us his opinion.

Ron Heide will be the handy man/maintenance foreman again this year.

Some of the things that need to be fixed before the Fair were brought up:

Tape and paint the office addition.

Fix electrical outlets in the RV parking area.

Safety outlets in the bathrooms.

Overhead lights in the Food and Craft Building need to be secured.

Announcers stand in the arena.

Dog and Cat Superintendents would like 4 trophies each. The Board agreed to give them each 2. The 4-H Fashion Review dept. will receive 3 trophies. The Fiddle contest will probably use T-shirts.

Hutsell's have inquired about having their BBQ trailer in the arena area. They will be charged \$250.00 for the 4 days.

Josie Breshears will be the Breathing Superintendent with Jon being her back up during the Fair.

The Horseshoe pits have been redone.

Gail Heide, Secretary

NEXT MEETING: FRIDAY JULY 22 AT 7:30PM